

Department of Economic and Community Development



May 2, 2014

Mr. Eric Mcphee
Department of Public Health
Drinking Water Section
410 Capitol Avenue, MS #51WAT
PO Box 340308
Hartford, CT 06134-0308

RECEIVED MAY 0 8 2014

Subject:

Marlborough Center Water Main

East Hampton Road (Route 66), North and South Main Streets, and School Drive

Marlborough, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Mcphee:

The State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) has reviewed the referenced project in response to a Scoping Notice posted on the Environmental Monitor. SHPO understands that the Town of Marlborough intends to construct a water system that will provide public water to an area currently supplied by individual wells and non-community public water systems.

The proposed project corridor is adjacent to the Marlborough Tavern, a property listed on the National Register of Historic Places. In order to complete our review, additional information is needed. Please submit to our office more detailed plans, including the approximate locations of all proposed ground disturbing activities and additional information regarding the use of existing utility corridors, if any.

This office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, as amended. For additional information, please contact Catherine Labadia, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2764 or catherine.labadia@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Daniel T. Forrest

State Historic Preservation Officer



Department of Economic and Community Development



June 11, 2014

RECEIVED JUN 1 8 2014

Mr. Eric Mcphee Department of Public Health Drinking Water Section 410 Capitol Avenue, MS #51WAT PO Box 340308 Hartford, CT 06134-0308

Subject: Marlborough Center Water Main

East Hampton Road (Route 66), North and South Main Streets, and School Drive

Marlborough, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Mcphee:

The State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) reviewed the referenced project in response to a Scoping Notice posted on the Environmental Monitor. At the request of this office, additional information was provided by the Department of Public Health on June 10, 2014 to assist in completing our review. SHPO understands that the Town of Marlborough intends to construct a water system that will provide public water to an area currently supplied by individual wells and non-community public water systems.

As noted in our previous correspondence, the proposed project corridor is adjacent to the Marlborough Tavern, a property listed on the National Register of Historic Places. Project plans in the vicinity of the tavern indicate that the proposed water main installation will be within the road or adjacent to it in areas already impacted by underground utilities and sidewalks. It is unlikely that the proposed undertaking would impact intact significant archeological deposits. In addition, because the proposed installation does not impact the character defining features of the property, there will be <u>no adverse effect</u> to the historic property named above.

This office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. This letter updates and supersedes all previous correspondence regarding the proposed project. For additional information, please contact Catherine Labadia, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2764 or catherine.labadia@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Daniel T. Forrest

State Historic Preservation Officer

2014-0056